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MINUTES OF ELLOWES HALL TENANT’S & RESIDENT’S ASSOCIATION

PUBLIC MEETING

held at The British Legion Club,

Ruiton Street, Dudley.

Thursday 14 October 7.00pm start.

1
Welcome & Introduction


CB welcomed all present
2
Apologies


Paul Greenaway, Housing Managers, Sgt Rob Simpson
3
Hugh Murphy – Waste Enforcement Manager – Dudley MBC


HM gave an update on the clearing up of the waste land situated on the corner of Ruiton Street & Stickley Lane.


The above land is part private (including the shops) and part council (main part of council is the car park).


This clearing up of the land has been a long outstanding issue between the landlord and the council partly due to the fact that the boundaries cannot be confirmed and that both parties are seeking legal advice as to which boundary belongs to who.


The landlord has and is still willing to clear round the edges of the land that they believe belongs to them, however, they do not intend to clear too near to the shops so as not to encourage any vandalism.  HM confirmed that the responsibility of the car park is that of the Public Works Dept and will be looking into costs to clear the land back to the barriers which are overgrown and to plan the maintenance of the council land for the future.


Questions were asked as to why the private part of the land cannot be cleared out and that reports have been made with regards to vermin being seen around the land itself.

HM confirmed that unfortunately due to the legal restrictions the council is under only certain parts of the land can be legally cleaned up.  With regards to the vermin issue unfortunately although vermin has been seen and reported they are not able to apply legal action to pest control.  HM stated that he will keep the TRA up to date with any developments and that hopefully the boundary areas will be resolved and all parties can move forward to resolve this issue once and for all.


In some parts of the land there is a safety issue and a request for fencing to be provided.  It was suggested that the fencing could be requested through the Community Safety Budget.  This will be looked into.
CB thanked HM who had to leave the meeting.

4
Minutes of previous meeting & matters arising.


Minutes were read and approved by all & Vice Chair approved same in the absence of the Chair at this meeting.

5/6
Patch Report from Housing Manager


As above in apologies both HMs were unable to attend.
CB read out an email sent to her from Ahmed Salam which updated part of his patch.
Email attached to minutes. No questions submitted.

7
PC  Johal , Police, Sedgley – Update on current issues


PC Johal confirmed that one of the main priorities and focus is that of the ASB issues in the area.


The Police are now introducing the Acceptable Behaviour Contracts (ABC).  The ABCs work as follows:


Contract is signed by the individual whereby if they break this contract then this can lead to court action and an ASB placed on that individual.


Where cameras have been put in place the Police will initially speak to the individual and then if the disturbance continues will then speak to the parents themselves.


In some cases the Police will send letters to the parents informing of them of issues and if necessary the “stay safe” policy will come into effect whereby the individuals are taking to a safe unit and if necessary social services will be informed.


All of the above can create evidence for an ASBO to be introduced and then taken to court.


A resident present complained of the constant noise from youths congregating outside his property in Malvern View. PC Johal stated that they are aware of this and it is being looked into.


Other issues in the area are the stealing of the catalytic converters from cars. This has become a priority and the Police are already looking into this matter.


PC Johal confirmed that any crime witnessed either phone through the 999 number or directly on their 0385 (not 0845).

Question asked with regards to the speeding of cars down Wood Road and other areas.


PC Johal confirmed that a speed survey had been put in place both down Wood Road and Ellowes Road and the results of the survey are lower than anticipated.  A request for speed bumps had been put in but objections had been put forward at that time.


PC Johal also confirmed that the request for the ban of alcohol for the whole Gornal area is now at the Council stage and once this is approved it will be set up as an operation and once in place anyone found drinking will be dealt with.
8
Group Feedback


Feedback available from the DFTRA meeting.


CB informed all of the following:


Next PACT meeting will be held at Ellowes Hall Sports College on 18 October at 6.30pm.


The Council are in the process of checking both gas and electricity within the council homes.   Any tenant will be notified of same and workers will not just arrive at the premises.

Due to the above please be vigilant with regards to door to door bogus calls especially from energy suppliers  or care workers which is present in the area at the moment.

Confirmation that any high banks that are overgrown on council ground within the area are the responsibility of the council and must be kept tidy.

State benefits are changing from November from 1 to 2 weeks this may cause problems with making payments of rent etc.  If this problem does arise then please contact the Income Team, Dudley at Dudley Council Plus.

9
AOB


CB informed all that the TRA had had a successful Litter Picking Day on the 18 September with the help of the scouts and cubs in the area.  Thanks to all that attended and made this day such a success.


Ellowes Hall Sports College volunteered some of their pupils on the 17 September and covered both Ellowes Road & Stickley Lane a big thank you to all of the volunteers from the Sports College & representatives from the TRA.

Can we please try to keep our streets tidy especially from the two days hard work that was put in.


The TRA are in the process of putting forward for a Capital Bid which will cover, if we are successful, security lights for the vulnerable within the TRA area.  Approval was given by all present.
10 
DATE & TIME OF NEXT MEETING


27 January 2011 – British Legion, Ruiton Street, Lower Gornal, Dudley.


7.15pm.
 


�  Due to an issue that arose during the meeting the Committee are making arrangements to discuss same as soon as possible.





